
PUBLIC NOTICE

On 29 April 2021, Hamilton City Council declared that a section of Korikori Green be designated 
as a Pedestrian Mall.

This means that driving, riding or parking any vehicle, excluding an emergency vehicle, a powered 
or unpowered transport device, cycles or e-bikes, or a vehicle with prior permission from Council, 
will be prohibited on all of the mapped Pedestrian Mall area.

These restrictions and prohibitions will remain in place 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, except 
where prior permission from Council has been given to open Korikori Green to vehicles in relation 
to a particular event.

This declaration has been made following consultation and in line with Section 336 of the Local 
Government Act 1974. Any person may, within one month after the making of this declaration, or 
within such further time as the Environment Court may allow, appeal to the Environment Court 
against the declaration.

The appeal must be made and determined by the Environment Court in accordance with the Resource
Management Act 1991 and any regulations made under that Act.

The Pedestrian Mall declaration will come into force once the appeal time has lapsed and any 
appeals have been resolved.

A copy of the declaration is available from hamilton.govt.nz
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